
Bilbrook Medical Centre

PRESCRIPTION ISSUE POLICY – for Patients

INTRODUCTION

This policy sets out how the practice deals with different types of prescription requests, clarifying the practice process for repeat, private and hospital requests.

GENERAL INFORMATION:

The practice cannot accept telephone requests for prescriptions 

REPEAT MEDICATION

When you are on long-term medication the doctor will provide you with a sideslip attached to your prescription. This sideslip should be detached and kept until you need a repeat of your medication.

When you need a repeat prescription you are asked to present this side-slip at the surgery at least 48 hours before you run out of your medication (not including weekends and bank holidays).

Prescriptions should be ready after 48 hours—not including weekends or Bank Holidays.

If your request is received by post and you enclose a stamped addressed envelope your prescription will be posted back to you.  If relying on this method it is suggested that you allow at least a week to allow for the postal system.

For patients wishing to have their prescription collected and delivered to their homes, several chemists in the area operate this system and you will need to register with the chemist of your choice and arrange for this service. 

Please note: there is a review date on the sideslip, if a request is made after this date it cannot be processed without you having a medication review with a doctor or a nurse.  We understand that this is frustrating, however it is important that your medication is discussed and any checks such as blood pressure are undertaken, before any further medication is issued to ensure we are appropriately meeting your health needs.

PRIVATE PRESCRIPTIONS

If you see a private consultant and you are given a private prescription, you will need to take this to a Pharmacist who will dispense any medication at the full cost.  The practice will not issue a National Health Service Prescription as a substitute private prescription as we feel this is both inequitable and an inappropriate use of NHS funds.  

Any requests will be declined.

An alternative is for the private specialist to make a recommendation for treatment, which may arrive by letter, fax or by handwritten note.  It is important to note that these are recommendations, which we may not necessarily accept for a variety of reasons.  Ultimately the Doctor is responsible for any prescriptions they provide.

Prescriptions should be ready after 48 hours—not including weekends or Bank Holidays.

HOSPITAL PRESCRIPTIONS

Patients who attend ‘out-patients at a hospital’ and are seen by a National Health Specialist may be issued with a yellow prescription from the hospital, which needs to be dispensed by the Hospital Pharmacist.  The practice is unable to issue medication against a yellow hospital form, or issue a replacement NHS prescription.  You will need to return to the hospital pharmacy to obtain your medication.  Any requests will be declined.

An alternative is for the NHS specialist to make a recommendation for treatment, which may arrive by letter, fax or by handwritten note.  It is important to note that these are recommendations, which we may not necessarily accept for a variety of reasons.  Ultimately the Doctor is responsible for any prescriptions they provide.

Prescriptions should be ready after 48 hours—not including weekends or Bank Holidays
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